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USDA Announces Pandemic Assistance for
Timber Harvesters and Haulers

The U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) is providing up to $200 million to provide relief
to timber harvesting and timber hauling businesses that have experienced losses due to
COVID-19 as part of USDA's Pandemic Assistance for Producers initiative. Loggers and
truckers can apply for assistance through USDA’'s Farm Service Agency (FSA) July 22
through Oct. 15, 2021. The Pandemic Assistance for Timber Harvesters and Haulers
program (PATHH) is administered by FSA in partnership with the U.S. Forest Service.

The Consolidated Appropriations Act, 2021, authorized this critical assistance for the
timber industry. Timber harvesting and hauling businesses that have experienced a gross
revenue loss of at least 10% during the period of Jan. 1 and Dec. 1, 2020, compared to
the period of Jan. 1 and Dec. 1, 2019, are encouraged to apply.

Program Details

To be eligible for payments, individuals or legal entities must be a timber harvesting or
timber hauling business where 50% or more of its gross revenue is derived from one or
more of the following:

* Cutting timber.

* Transporting timber.
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* Processing of wood on-site on the forest land (chipping, grinding, converting to biochar,
cutting to smaller lengths, etc.).

Payments will be based on the applicant’s gross revenue received from Jan. 1, 2019,
through Dec. 1, 2019, minus gross revenue received from Jan. 1, 2020, through Dec. 1,
2020, multiplied by 80%. FSA will issue an initial payment equal to the lesser of the
calculated payment amount or $2,000 as applications are approved. A second payment
will be made after the signup period has ended based upon remaining PATHH funds.

The maximum amount that a person or legal entity may receive directly is $125,000.
Applying for Assistance

Loggers and truckers can apply for PATHH beginning on July 22 by completing form FSA-
1118, Pandemic Assistance for Timber Harvesters and Haulers Program application, and
certifying to their gross revenue for 2019 and 2020 on the application. Additional
documentation may be required. Visit farmers.gov/pathh for more information on how to

apply.

Applications can be submitted to the FSA office at any USDA Service Center nationwide
by mail, fax, hand delivery, or via electronic means. To find a local FSA office, loggers and
truckers can visit farmers.gov/service-locator. They can also call 877-508-8364 to speak
directly with a USDA employee ready to offer assistance.

NRCS Nevada’s Great Basin Plant Materials
Center compares six commercial releases of
Indian Ricegrass and searches for a drought-
tolerant 7th release in our new YouTube videos!

At the USDA NRCS Great Basin Plant Materials Center in ‘-*‘"",' iy
Fallon, Nevada, we are comparing how well six different
commercial releases do in our climate and soil type - not
something people get to see every day, lined up neatly in
rows for comparison visually. In Part 1, we show you the
different plants to compare how they are doing visually, tell
you where they came from, and compare different aspects
of the plants. In Part 2, we discuss that we have added a
7th trial to specifically look at drought tolerance, since the other six releases came from
areas where rainfall was a bit more plentiful. *None of these releases are GMOs
(genetically modified organisms). Traits are evaluated and selected during the breeding
program.

VIDEO PART 1: CLICK HERE
VIDEO PART 2: CLICK HERE

USDA Accepts 2.8 Million Acres for the
Conservation Reserve Program


https://www.farmers.gov/coronavirus/pandemic-assistance/pathh?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
https://www.farmers.gov/working-with-us/service-center-locator?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
https://www.youtube.com/watch?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery&v=d5HGLjzhPkg
https://www.youtube.com/watch?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery&v=wqlMfgeYxOA

The U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) has accepted 2.8 million acres in offers from
agricultural producers and private landowners for enrollment into the Conservation
Reserve Program (CRP) in 2021. This year, almost 1.9 million acres in offers have been
accepted through the General CRP Signup, and USDA’s Farm Service Agency (FSA) has
accepted over 897,000 acres for enrollment through the Continuous Signup. The
Continuous Signup remains open and CRP Grasslands Signup closed last week, so
USDA expects to enroll more acres into all of CRP than the 3 million acres that are
expiring.

The 4-million-acre shortfall in CRP would have had the following impacts:

» More than 359,000 acres less annual forage under CRP Grasslands;

» Aloss of 1,500,000 acres of quality wildlife and pollinator less habitat for wildlife;
» 20% fewer apiaries in major production regions meeting critical forage thresholds;
» Aloss of more than 4 million upland game and other grassland birds;

» About 90 million pounds of nitrogen entering waterways;

» Over 30 million tons of soil eroded, leading to increased pollution and sedimentation
in streams and rivers; and

» Foregone sequestration of more than 3 million metric tons of CO2.

Like other USDA conservation programs, CRP is a voluntary program that has a variety of
options that can be tailored to the specific conservation issues of a state or region and
desires of the landowner. The options run the gamut from working lands such as CRP
Grasslands to partnerships with states and private entities to target a specific joint concern
such as water quality or quantity.

Continuous CRP Signup

Continuous CRP allows USDA to target the most sensitive land like highly erodible land,
the most environmentally beneficial land like wetlands and buffers along streams and
rivers, or locally identified critical habitat like State Acres For Wildlife. This targeted
approach also reduces the whole-farm type enroliment in CRP that was more common
when it first began and helps meet the conservation goals while maintaining the majority
of the land in production agriculture. FSA has accepted offers from over 37,000 producers
to enroll more than 897,000 acres through the Continuous Signup. This is double the
enrolliment from last year and three times the enrollment from 2018 and 2019. FSA
expects this process to be completed by the end of September so contracts may start on
October 1, 2021.

The growth in the targeted enrollment through Continuous Signup is due to a
recommitment of USDA to incentives and partnerships that brought in nearly 1.4 million
acres in 2016 and 2017. These efforts have also included the expansion of the Clean
Lakes, Estuaries, and Rives Initiative 30-year (CLEAR30) from two regions to nationwide
as well as moving State Acres for Wildlife Enhancement (SAFE) practices from the
General to the Continuous signup. This year, offers for 20,000 acres have been submitted
for CLEAR30 and 296,000 acres in SAFE practices.

General CRP Signup

FSA opened the General CRP Signup 56 in January 2021 and extended the original
deadline to July 23, 2021, to enable producers to consider FSA's new improvements to the



program, which included higher rental payments and more incentivized environmental
practices.

Additionally, FSA introduced a new Climate-Smart Practice Incentive to increase carbon
sequestration and reduce greenhouse gas emissions. This incentive provides a 3%, 5% or
10% incentive payment based on the predominate vegetation type for the practices
enrolled — from grasses to trees to wetland restoration.

Through CRP, producers and landowners establish long-term, resource-conserving plant
species, such as approved grasses or trees, to control soil erosion, improve water quality
and enhance wildlife habitat on cropland. In addition to the other well-documented
benefits, lands enrolled in CRP is playing a key role in mitigating impacts from climate
change.

A full list of changes to CRP, including those to the Continuous and General Signups, can
be found in our “What’s New with CRP” fact sheet.

More Information

In April, USDA announced several changes to CRP to increase participation while
improving climate-related and other environmental benefits. CRP sequesters carbon while
preserving topsoil, mitigating greenhouse gas emissions, reducing nitrogen runoff, and
providing healthy habitat for wildlife.

The 2018 Farm Bill established a nationwide acreage limit for CRP, with the total number
of acres that may be enrolled capped at 25 million acres in 2021 and growing to 27 million
by 2023.

Under the Biden-Harris Administration, USDA is engaged in a whole-of-government effort
to combat the climate crisis and conserve and protect our nation’s lands, biodiversity, and
natural resources, including our soil, air, and water. Through conservation practices,
USDA aims to enhance economic growth and create new streams of income for farmers,
ranchers, producers, and private foresters. Successfully meeting these challenges will
require USDA and our agencies to pursue a coordinated approach alongside USDA
stakeholders, including state, local, and tribal governments.

USDA touches the lives of all Americans each day in so many positive ways. In the Biden-
Harris Administration, USDA is transforming America’s food system with a greater focus
on more resilient local and regional food production, fairer markets for all producers,
ensuring access to safe, healthy and nutritious food in all communities, building new
markets and streams of income for farmers and producers using climate smart food and
forestry practices, making historic investments in infrastructure and clean energy
capabilities in rural America, and committing to equity across the Department by removing
systemic barriers and building a workforce more representative of America. To learn more,
visit www.usda.gov.

USDA to Provide Pandemic Assistance to
Livestock Producers for Animal Losses
Livestock and poultry producers who suffered losses during the pandemic due to

insufficient access to processing can apply for assistance for those losses and the cost of
depopulation and disposal of the animals. The U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA)
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Secretary Vilsack announced the Pandemic Livestock Indemnity Program (PLIP) in
[recorded] remarks at the National Pork Industry Conference in Wisconsin Dells, WI. The
announcement is part of USDA’'s Pandemic Assistance for Producers initiative. Livestock
and poultry producers can apply for assistance through USDA’'s Farm Service Agency
(FSA) July 20 through Sept. 17, 2021.

The Consolidated Appropriations Act, 2021, authorized payments to producers for losses
of livestock or poultry depopulated from March 1, 2020 through December 26, 2020, due
to insufficient processing access as a result of the pandemic. PLIP payments will be
based on 80% of the fair market value of the livestock and poultry and for the cost of
depopulation and disposal of the animal. Eligible livestock and poultry include swine,
chickens and turkeys.

PLIP Program Details

Eligible livestock must have been depopulated from March 1, 2020, through December 26,
2020, due to insufficient processing access as a result of the pandemic. Livestock must
have been physically located in the U.S. or a territory of the U.S. at the time of
depopulation.

Eligible livestock owners include persons or legal entities who, as of the day the eligible
livestock was depopulated, had legal ownership of the livestock. Packers, live poultry
dealers and contract growers are not eligible for PLIP.

PLIP payments compensate participants for 80% of both the loss of the eligible livestock
or poultry and for the cost of depopulation and disposal based on a single payment rate
per head. PLIP payments will be calculated by multiplying the number of head of eligible
livestock or poultry by the payment rate per head, and then subtracting the amount of any
payments the eligible livestock or poultry owner has received for disposal of the livestock
or poultry under the Natural Resources Conservation Service (NRCS) Environmental
Quality Incentives Program (EQIP) or a state program. The payments will also be reduced
by any Coronavirus Food Assistance Program (CFAP 1 and 2) payments paid on the
same inventory of swine that were depopulated.

There is no per person or legal entity payment limitation on PLIP payments. To be eligible
for payments, a person or legal entity must have an average adjusted gross income (AGI)
of less than $900,000 for tax years 2016, 2017 and 2018.

Applying for Assistance

Eligible livestock and poultry producers can apply for PLIP starting July 20, 2021, by
completing the FSA-620, Pandemic Livestock Indemnity Program application, and
submitting it to any FSA county office. Additional documentation may be required.

Visit farmers.gov/plip for a copy of the Notice of Funding Availability and more information
on how to apply.

Applications can be submitted to the FSA office at any USDA Service Center nationwide
by mail, fax, hand delivery or via electronic means. To find your local FSA office,

visit farmers.gov/service-locator. Livestock and poultry producers can also call 877-508-
8364 to speak directly with a USDA employee ready to offer assistance.
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FSA Offers Joint Financing Option on Direct
Farm Ownership Loans

The USDA Farm Service Agency’s (FSA) Direct Farm Ownership loans can help farmers
and ranchers become owner-operators of family farms, improve and expand current
operations, increase agricultural productivity, and assist with land tenure to save farmland
for future generations.

There are three types of Direct Farm Ownership Loans: regular, down payment and joint
financing. FSA also offers a Direct Farm Ownership Microloan option for smaller financial
needs up to $50,000.

Joint financing allows FSA to provide more farmers and ranchers with access to capital.
FSA lends up to 50 percent of the total amount financed. A commercial lender, a State
program or the seller of the property being purchased, provides the balance of loan funds,
with or without an FSA guarantee. The maximum loan amount for a joint financing loan is
$600,000, and the repayment period for the loan is up to 40 years.

The operation must be an eligible farm enterprise. Farm Ownership loan funds cannot be
used to finance nonfarm enterprises and all applicants must be able to meet general
eligibility requirements. Loan applicants are also required to have participated in the
business operations of a farm or ranch for at least three years out of the 10 years prior to
the date the application is submitted. The applicant must show documentation that their
participation in the business operation of the farm or ranch was not solely as a laborer.

Communication is Key in Lending

Farm Service Agency (FSA) is committed to providing our farm loan borrowers the tools
necessary to be successful. FSA staff will provide guidance and counsel from the loan
application process through the borrower’s graduation to commercial credit. While it is
FSA's commitment to advise borrowers as they identify goals and evaluate progress, it is
crucial for borrowers to communicate with their farm loan staff when changes occur. It is
the borrower’s responsibility to alert FSA to any of the following:

» Any proposed or significant changes in the farming operation

» Any significant changes to family income or expenses

The development of problem situations

Any losses or proposed significant changes in security

If a farm loan borrower can’t make payments to suppliers, other creditors, or FSA on time,
contact your farm loan staff immediately to discuss loan servicing options.

Working Lands For Wildlife (WLFW) FY 21-25
Nevada state strategy

Check out our Working_Lands For Wildlife (WLEW)_FY 21-25
Nevada state strategy developed as a spatially-explicit,



https://www.fsa.usda.gov/programs-and-services/farm-loan-programs/farm-ownership-loans/index?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
https://www.fsa.usda.gov/programs-and-services/farm-loan-programs/microloans/index?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?data=04%7C01%7C%7Ccb950246af8347801ad708d95dde6965%7Ced5b36e701ee4ebc867ee03cfa0d4697%7C0%7C0%7C637644032095201561%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&reserved=0&sdata=n62Ci%2BPbxXyoYnBwC8Tmu7RJ0ab3andLd2wNuIGRc%2BM%3D&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.nrcs.usda.gov%2Fwps%2FPA_NRCSConsumption%2Fdownload%3Fcid%3Dnrcseprd1768025%26ext%3Dpdf%26utm_medium%3Demail%26utm_source%3Dgovdelivery&utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery

state-based business plan to guide the investment of newly
committed Farm Bill resources.

The Nevada
Natural Resources Conservation Service
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Preauthorized Debit Available for Farm Loan
Borrowers

USDA's Farm Service Agency (FSA) has implemented pre-authorized debit (PAD) for
Farm Loan Program (FLP) borrowers. PAD is a voluntary and alternative method for
making weekly, bi-weekly, monthly, quarterly, semi-annual or annual payments on loans.

PAD payments are pre-authorized transactions that allow the National Financial and
Accounting Operations Center (NFAQOC) to electronically collect loan payments from a
customer’s account at a financial institution.

PAD may be useful if you use nonfarm income from regular wages or salary to make
payments on loans or adjustment offers or for payments from seasonal produce stands.
PAD can only be established for future payments.

To request PAD, customers, along with their financial institution, must fill out form RD
3550-28. This form has no expiration date, but a separate form RD 3550-28 must be
completed for each loan to which payments are to be applied. A fillable form can be
accessed on the USDA Rural Development (RD) website

at rd.usda.gov/publications/regulations-guidelines. Click forms and search for “Form 3550-
28

If you have a “filter” on the account at your financial institution, you will need to provide the
financial institution with the following information: Origination ID: 1220040804, Agency
Name: USDA RD DCFO.

PAD is offered by FSA at no cost. Check with your financial institution to discuss any
potential cost. Preauthorized debit has no expiration date, but you can cancel at any time
by submitting a written request to your local FSA office. If a preauthorized debit agreement
receives three payment rejections within a three-month period, the preauthorized debit
agreement will be cancelled by FSA. The payment amount and due date of your loan is
not affected by a cancellation of preauthorized debit. You are responsible to ensure your
full payment is made by the due date.
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Nevada FSA/NRCS State Office

1365 Corporate Blvd.
Reno, Nevada 89502

Phone: 775-857-8500

FSA Acting State Executive Director NRCS State Conservationist

Gus Wegren
775.834.0906

Elko

Claire Kehoe, CED - FSA
775.738.6445 x 106

Jaime Jasmine, DC - NRCS
775.738.8431 x 120
Fallon

Betty Hodik, Acting CED - FSA
775.463.2265 x 3108

Albert Mulder, DC - NRCS
775.423.5124 x 114

Lovelock

Ali Phillips, CED
775.273.2922 x 100

Christie Scilacci, DC - NRCS
775.273.2134 x 101
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Katie Nuffer, CED
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Bradley Yothers, DC - NRCS
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Ray Dotson
775-857.8500

Ely

Blane Merkley, CED - FSA
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Cory Lytle, DC - NRCS
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Las Vegas

Blane Merkley, CED - FSA
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Minden

Jessica Gwerder, DC - NRCS
775.782.3661 x 3827

Yerington

Betty Hodik, CED
775.463.2265 x 3108

Angela Mushrush, DC - NRCS
775.463.2265 x 3115
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